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CHAIR COCHRAN: . . (gavel). . Good morning. This meeting of the Infrastructure
Management Committee on February 14, 2011, will now come to order. And
before we begin, please turn off your cell phones or set them to vibrate. Mahalo.
And I would like to announce, present, present members. Our.. .1 have myself.
Elle Cochran. Chair and Michael Victorino, Committee Vice-Chair.
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VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Good Morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Aloha. And. Council Chair, Danny Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Good morning.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Good morning. Council Vice-Chair, Joe Pontanilla.
COLTNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR COCHRAN: And Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning.
Good morning.
And for.. .with Administration, I have
CHAIR COCHRAN:
Kyle Ginoza from Environment Management, Director.
MR. GINOZA: Morning.
CHAIR COCHRAN:
David Galazin.

Morning, Kyle.

Deputy Corporation Counsel, I have

MR. GALAZIN: Morning.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Good morning. And Committee Staff members. Legislative
Analyst, Scott Jensen and Committee Secretary, Yvette Bouthillier. In the
gallery, I also just wanna make note that we have Tracy Takamine, Solid Waste
Division Chief, and also Eric Nakagawa, Acting Wastewater Reclamation
Division Chief. Aloha. And right now I'd like to open the floor for public
testimony, and just some rules. Testimonies will be limited to the items on our
agenda today. And also testimony will be limited to three minutes with one
minute to conclude. And please sign up at the desk out in the lobby on the eighth
floor. And also when you come to the podium please state your name and
any.. .and who you're representing. So at this point, Id like to ask Scott if we
have any testimonies this morning.
MR. JENSEN: Yes. Madam Chair. Mr. Warren Shibuya has signed up to testify on item
number IM-44.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh okay, great.

. ..BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
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MR. SHIBUYA: Good morning. Mahalo, Council Members for letting me share my
thoughts with you today. First congratulations on your election, Happy New Year
and Happy Valentine's Day. I speak as a volunteering senior. Converting Maui's
high BTU and hazardous methane gas from Puu Opala to generate quality of life
renewable electricity for Maui is imperative and must be done ASAP. As you
know EPA requires this gas to be collected and either flared, sold, or converted
into useable electricity. Your approving the converting of landfill gas to
electricity producing 1.6 to, to 3.2 megawatt hours of firm power, would support
1,000 to 2M00. conservatively, Maui households. And this should be done ASAP.
There's reasons for this. and this exporting Maui money paying for fossil fuels is
short sighted and not economically sustainable, especially when you buy this
energy from unfriendly nations. Two, make...no make poho, make electricity.
This is poho when Maui's anaerobic bacteria are eating Maui's opala, reducing
the height of Puu Opala and you decide flaring it and contributing to heating
earth's atmosphere. Three. methane is 21 to 23 times more hazardous to earth's
atmosphere than greenhouse gas CO2. There are examples of communities
converting landfill methane to electricity. and I'll go through that if I have time at
the end. To accommodate Maui's population growth, please remember when you
authorize 201 affordable and housing developments as well as Maui County
facilities, you increase Maui's fossil burden. This concomitantly, Council must
i mmediately pass a renewable power ordinance requiring developers and builders
include renewable power generating systems in their developments. Your
ordinance demonstrates Maui is an active canoe member attaining the Hawaii
Clean Energy Initiative goal of 70 percent conservation and the grid selling
renewable power by end of 2030. As Governor Abercrombie testified before the
Senate Judiciary Committee, and I quote You cannot have people in the canoe
with their arms folded watching everybody else paddle. everybody has to do their
share." If we have time here, I will go through this examples of communities
converting landfill methane to electricity. Kansas City Power & Light at
St. Joseph Landfill gas piped for 1.6 megawatts turbine generated electricity for
1.000 homes. Brookhaven Town Landfill, 83 megawatts for New Jersey,
80 megawatts for New York, and 6.1 megawatts for Connecticut. Wehran Energy
Corporation project, at the 8.1 million ton Brookhaven Town Landfill, the same
landfill, which closes.. .which is closed to garbage in 1996, has pumped 350,000
megawatt hours of electricity into the power grid over the past 30 years.
Nationwide. Waste Management investing $400 million in five years to collect
garbage and produce electricity for several cities.
CHAIR COCHRAN: One minute to conclude. Mr. Shibuya.
MR. SHIBUYA: Okay. Midland Michigan, 12.5 megawatts of project obtained
$4 million funding from the American Resource Recovery Act grant, saving over
$900,000 annually in wastewater electricity costs. Mahalo.
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CHAIR COCHRAN: Mahalo. Is there any part of the testifier's testimony that need
clarification or rephrase? Yes. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Shibuya, for sharing
the information that you provided this Council. I have a question here, in regards
to the different cities that you mentioned, you know, having landfill gases support
the communities. Do you have any idea or, or any information on the type of
companies that provided the service to those communities?
MR. SHIBUYA: I don't know the specific company, but these are third-party
companies.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Third party, so-MR. SHIBUYA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --public-private partnerships.
MR. SHIBUYA: Right. One of the third parties right now is the Waste Management,
okay, that's a third party. And...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for that information, I've
seen plants of Waste Management also on the mainland. in Virginia actually,
where they converted methane gas to provide electricity for a community. Thank
you very much.
MR. SHIBUYA: Thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Pontanintal [sic. And, Mr. Victorino, you had
comments?
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you. Madam Chair.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Mr. Shibuya, you know, I'm. I'm interested, you know,
this, this idea of having a ordinance, energy sustainable renewable ordinance. In
your mind, what would be the primary points that you would be looking at. as far
as what Hawaii do. Maui especially?
MR. SHIBUYA: Okay. Some of these new houses, whenever you put a new house you
have new appliances, you have TVs, you have a new need for energy.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
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MR. SHIBUYA: That can be replaced either with a wind type thing or a solar type of
panel on the roof. If you situate the house because you're developing brand new,
you can make this opportunity where you can collect solar energy more efficiently
by facing it south roofs.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: I see.
MR. SHIBUYA: Okay. And so you have that opportunity.. .or if each of these
communities has a community center. perhaps that can collect and shared among
the old 201 type homes. There are various ways in which we can do this.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, thank you for that manao. Thank you,
Madam Chair.
MR. SHIBUYA: Yeah. Thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Any other Members? Seeing none -MR. SHIBUYA: Mahalo.
CHAIR COCHRAN: --thank you, Mr. Shibuya.
MR. SHIBUYA: Thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Any more testimony?
MR. JENSEN: Yes, Madam Chair. Douglas McLeod. the County of Maui's Energy
Commissioner has signed up to testify also on IM-44.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. McLEOD: Aloha. Council Members. I'm Doug McLeod, and for some of you I
haven't had a chance to come by and introduce myself yet at. at your offices, and,
and I do plan to. Anyway I just basically wanted to say aloha, and if you had any
specific questions, I guess I don't mind trying to answer them, but, but
Tracy Takamine is back there and certainly is more knowledgeable and a real
engineer rather than, rather than me. So anyway, main purpose just to say hello
and.. .but if there are any specific questions that we needed to answer we could try
and answer those.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. McLeod. Any questions for the testifier? Seeing
none. Mr. McLeod, thank you. Aloha. Okay, any more testifiers?
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MR. JENSEN: Madam Chair, no one else has signed up for testimony.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Seeing none. public testimony will be closed.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR COCHRAN: No objections. Thank you. . . (chuckles). . .

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. . .
ITEM NO. 11-1: COMMITTEE'S PRIORITIES AND PROCEDURES;
PRESENTATIONS FROM COUNTY ADMINISTRATIVE
AGENCIES ( ORIENTATION WORKSHOP BY THE DEPARTMENT OF
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT)

CHAIR COCHRAN: And I.. .there are two Items on our agenda this morning. First is
I M-11(1) and it is the COMMITTEE'S PRIORITIES AND PROCEDURES;
PRESENTATIONS FROM COUNTY ADMINISTRATION AGENCIES
(ORIENTATION WORKSHOP BY THE DEPARTMENT OF
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT) will be done this morning by done by
Kyle Ginoza. Pursuant to Rule 7(B) of the Rules of the Council the Committee
intends to have an orientation workshop to be conducted by the Department of
Environmental Management. The workshop may cover such topics as the
organization of the Department as well as current efforts in wastewater
reclamation and solid waste management. And at this point we shall have a two
minute recess to prepare the Chamber for Department of Environmental
Management's presentation. . .(gavel).
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:14 a.m.
9:16 a.m.

CHAIR COCHRAN: . .(gavel). . We will now receive the presentation from
Department of Environmental Management, Kyle Ginoza.
MR. GINOZA: (PowerPoint presentation). Good morning, Chari Cochran. and
Council Members, Happy Valentine's Day. My name is Kyle Ginoza and I'm
here today to give an overview of the Department of Environmental Management.
and to discuss current efforts our Department is pursuing. One such effort is the
utilization of landfill gas-to-energy, which is the second item on today's agenda.
I wrote in a description of our current status of that effort in this presentation.
Our DEM Administrative office oversees the two divisions of our Department, the
Wastewater Reclamation Division and the Solid Waste Division. I would briefly
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like to touch upon each division and we'll open up for questions that you may
have at the end.
So regarding the Wastewater Reclamation Division first, there are four global
performance measures of the Wastewater Reclamation Division. These four
measures are competing initiatives for funding of which the Division has focused
on the first one, which is to increase the reliability of existing facilities. We have
taken an asset centric approach where we have an upgrade or rehabilitation
program to ensure that our existing infrastructure is in sound condition to
minimize the risk of sewage spillage. The second global performance measure is
to expand the County sewer system to non-sewered areas. As you may know
there's some residential developments within our towns as well as developments
outside of the reach of our system, which rely on cesspool and septic systems for
their wastewater disposal. The third performance measure is to increase the
volume of reclaimed water use. where possible the Division has explored the
expansion of the reuse system to provide primarily irrigation source for
commercial users. The last global performance measure is to improve the quality
of treated effluent, in other words we endeavor to improve the quality of the
effluent or treated water that goes down the injection wells. As I mentioned
previously, the Division has remained focused on the first global performance
measure of these four in order to increase the reliability of our system. So this
slide basically shows where our sewage goes. The waste... the County wastewater
system takes sewage from our homes, businesses, and other uses through our
gravity sewer system, which is a series of sewer lines which is unpressurized and
allows flow based on gravity. As you can imagine after a while there is only so
far you can transport wastewater by gravity, so there are pump stations and force
mains, which are pressurized lines, which help to pump the wastewater to the next
portion of the gravity system. So basically from their home there's a gravity
system and then a pump station will pump up to a force.. .through a force main
and then a gravity system, all the way until you get to one of our treatment plants,
which we have five in the County. After treatment of the wastewater at our
treatment plants, the effluent is either reused, such as in our reclaimed water
system or disposed of in injection wells, which are deep shafts which allow the
treated water to filter through the earth. So as I mentioned there are five
wastewater treatment plants in Maui County. Roughly 24 miles of force main
pipeline, we reuse roughly 22 percent of what comes...what we treat at our
treatment plants, and the 78 percent goes to the injection wells. currently. We
have 42 wastewater pump stations throughout the County, and there's
approximately 210 miles of gravity sewer line. So as you can see there is quite a
bit of infrastructure and quite a, quite of bit of asset management that we have in
order to make sure that our system is reliable, and that we prevent sewer spillage.
This next slide shows the service area of the County. There are three treatment
plants on Maui, one at the Wailuku-Kahului Wastewater Reclamation, or
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Wastewater Treatment Facility, one in Kihei. and one in Lahaina. and we also
have one in Kaunakakai, and one on Lanai. And so you can see basically
where... it's kinda hard to see up there, but the colored areas such as the Lahaina
service area. Kahului. Kihei, or where the County has sewer service. As you may
know Upcountry there's only a private wastewater reclamation facility, we don't,
we don't currently service Upcountry. I briefly would like to go over how our
sewage system came into being. Before 1972, we basically gravity flowed raw
sewage into the ocean. The advent of the Clean Water Act of 1972 brought
Federal funds to construct the County wastewater system, including our injection
well disposal. Operations of the sewer system were subsidized by General Fund.
In the early 90s the sewer system required rehabilitation, replacement, and
reliability upgrades which continues today. From the late 90s our sewer system
has been funded 100 percent by sewer fees. As I previously mentioned the
Division has concentrated on increasing the reliability of the wastewater system.
As you can see between the mid 90s and the mid 2000s the quantity of wastewater
spillage reduced by 95 percent. right here from roughly 6 million gallons down to
350.000 gallons, to an equivalent down time of 12 minutes. whereas before it was
roughly 3 hours, now it's equivalent down time of 12 minutes. In fact I didn't
include it here, but from 2008 to 2010 spillage reduced even further to
approximately 37 percent of even the mid 2000s level, so that it's roughly
130.000 gallons, to an equivalent annual down time of 5 minutes. The
Wastewater Reclamation Division's current efforts include continuing to increase
the system reliability as well as to explore the expansion of reuse. We prepared
two internal studies over the last couple of years which looked at recycled water
use in Central Maui and the expansion of recycled water use in South Maui. I
apologize for the typo. but the second bullet should read South Maui, rather than
Central Maui. So the Central Maui which we discussed a couple of weeks ago
was prepared at the end of last year, and then we prepared a South Maui one in
2009.
Now I'd like to go over our other Division, Solid Waste, which handles the
disposal and diversion of trash. The Solid Waste Division is comprised of four
sections under Solid Waste Administration. Residential refuse collection with
three areas on Maui, landfill which handles our four landfill throughout the
County, recycling, and abandoned vehicles. The County currently has
approximately 25.000 customers in the residential refuse collection program. of
which roughly 4.000 are manually collected and 20.000 are via automated
collection. It is important to note that collection for commercial properties,
apartments, condos, hotels, et cetera, are handled in the private sector. The refuse
collection fees are currently $18 per month, but the actual cost of service to pay
for all costs including the landfill cost is about $40, which results in a General
Fund subsidy of about $22 per month, per account. This slide shows the
central.. oh. this slide shows the four active landfills for the County including the
Central Maui Landfill where we're currently in Phase V, Hana, Molokai, and
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Lanai Landfills_ and the, the average tonnage per day and its remaining.. .and their
remaining lives. This slide shows the site plan of the Central Maui Landfill.
Phases I and IT here are closed, and this is where we get most of that landfill gas
from. Phase III is where the composting through.. .with our current contractor,
EKO Compost and Pacific Biodiesel, both operate in Phase III. Phase IV we
recently finished in late last year, therefore we are currently in Phase V, and this
Phase VI where we'll go to next. So that's basically the Central Maui Landfill,
and this is where we basically, the residential.. .when you go and access the
landfill to dump your residential trash and there's a recyclables up at the top. I
included this slide to show what happens in the development of a landfill. Once a
hole is created approximately five feet of additional material including an HDPE
liner is needed to be put down before trash can go into the landfill. There's also a
sump system to collect leachate or the liquid that goes through the layers of the
landfill, that is why the creation of a phase in the landfill is on the order of
millions of dollars based on its complexity as shown. So I think many people
just... well I also thought that all you do is dig a hole, throw trash in it and fill it
up, but there is in fact much more that goes into actual construction as well as,
you know, daily we cover the.. .we cover the landfill for the next day. Further, at
the Central Maui Landfill we have a gas collection and control system, since the
landfill is an anaerobic environmental underground where there is little oxygen,
methane gas is created. We're required to install a gas collection and control
system to collect the methane gas through 48 or so wellheads and pipe it to a
common location. The gas collection and control system is a series of wellheads,
piping, and blowers. Currently we burn off the methane gas that is collected in
the flare shown, which is approximately 40 feet high for context. So basically at
the top of our landfill we have these wells that collect the, the methane gas and we
pipe it to this, this flare where we currently burn off the methane that's created.
The methane that's created isn't pure methane, it's basically roughly 50 percent
methane, and 50 percent carbon dioxide, and nitrogen, and oxygen, so it's not like
you can just put that in your.. ..convert that straight into natural gas. I mean
you.. there are basically impurities in the methane that comes here, and that's
some of the challenges as far as using the methane gas. But we can discuss this
further when we discuss the Landfill Gas-to-Energy Utilization Study. Oh, I can
discuss it a little bit now. The Landfill Gas Utilization Study which is IM-44 on
the agenda is in effort to utilize the methane gas that is produced in the landfill for
electricity. Since the presentation to this body in December of last year, we have
begun the process of developing an RFP to get a developer and operator to help us
utilize this resource. So this is along the lines of what testifier Mr. Shibuya had
mentioned where we preparing this RFP to have a third party contractor come in
and develop and operate the system, a contractor who has the expertise in such
technology. So that's the landfill section. The recycling section oversees the
eight recycling centers, like the one you see at Maui Community College. They
also deal with the E-cycling program, which recycles computers. televisions, and
copiers. In Fiscal Year 2010, roughly 446 tons were recycled and 122 working
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computers were given away, were donated to nonprofits. The White Goods
Program which deals with refrigerators, ovens, water heaters, washers and dryers.
and dishwashers are under contract with Hammerhead Metals formally known as
SOS Metals. They process approximately 1.200 white goods per month. The cost
to the County for this service is $18 for a Freon item like a refrigerator, and we
get a dollar per item for non-Freon item. The recycling section also manages the
contract with EKO Compost at the landfill, which I had mentioned at the
Central Maui Landfill. and Pacific Biodiesel is a subcontractor to EKO Compost
at the landfill. Both of those operations as I mentioned were in Phase III. The
Abandoned Vehicle Section processes an average of 90 cars per month, and the
County gets a revenue of $25 per car. Like the White Goods Program.
Hammerhead Metals is the processing contractor. These are the Solid Waste
Division's current efforts, we are endeavoring to implement the Integrated Solid
Waste Management Plan that was completed in the beginning of 2009. One
element of that is to have increased diversion, so we're contemplating a curbside
recycling pilot program for Maui Island. And as well as looking at the landfill
gas-to-energy utilization, that's where again we will utilize the methane generated
at the landfill to either generate electricity or to pipe it to someone who could use
it for their purposes. So that's basically an overview of the Department of
Environmental Management and some of the highlights of the Landfill
Gas-to-Energy Study and the, the.. .where we're at today. So maybe we could.. .1
don't.. .Chair, would you like us to take a break and reconvene, or should I
answer -CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, we're gonna -MR. G1NOZA: --questions from here.
CHAIR COCHRAN: --yeah recess once again -MR. GINOZA: Thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: --to set up the Chambers for open discussions, questions, and
answers at this point. .. .(gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:33 a.m.
9:34 a.m.

CHAIR COCHRAN: . .(gavel). . The Infrastructure Management Committee will
now reconvene and the floor is now open for discussion and questions for
Environmental Management Department. And thank you, Kyle, for the
presentation. Mr. Victorino?
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. And thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR COCHRAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: And thank you very much, Mr. Ginoza, for the
presentation.
MR. GINOZA: You're welcome.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: I really believe this is one of many methods we have
available to us in this County to get us off of fossil fuel. And I think the
presentation clearly indicates that it's available but it's also gonna cost us. You
have any idea at this point, and I know this is all hypothetical at this point, yeah,
but what the cost of gasification-to-energy the conversion. right, 'cause right now
we got the flare, but what if we did that, what kind of cost are we looking at more
or less?
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, yeah. go ahead answer the question, thank you.
MR. GINOZA: So it, it depends on what, what capacity system we, we try to create. But
it could be on the order of like 8...1 think 8 million to $12 million based on what
we think between roughly 1 1/2 megawatt system to about little over a 3 megawatt
system. But what we have been exploring is rather than the County be
responsible for coming up with that upfront capital cost, is to get a third party
contractor to come in to design, construct, and operate it...operate a system like
that. So they would finance the whole...the creation of the generation system or
the transmission system from our gas control and collection system. And so with
that, they...that contractor would operate it and then, you know, sell the
electricity and provide us with any royalties, residual royalties that there may be.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: No, thank you. and I, I, I wanted the public to understand
that the cost first of all, no matter who does it there's a cost factor involved. right?
So that's very important we understand that, and the public understands that.
Secondly having a third party do it is probably the most efficient and cost
effective way of doing it. and I think the public understands that, so that they
know that this will be something that in the long term will be benefacting [sic]
them and, and the future generations of Maui County. Also is there a plan to go
back to some of our previous sites that we have closed, like the old
Wailuku Dump and all these other areas that were closed down, or are we just
planning to stay with the.. just the current system, I mean current facilities?
MR. GINOZA: We're focusing on the current facility because that's where we have the
gas collection system -- 11-
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VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
MR. GINOZA: --already implemented, versus just having a vent, basically.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
MR. GINOZA: And so once we get up and running on, on the Central Maui we can
explore other, other sites or other avenues, but the most immediate need because
we have the collection system and because we're burning it off via the flare, we
wanna move forward as quickly as possible along those lines. And that's why we
realize that if, one we don't have the expertise in-house to develop such a system
and therefore it would take longer for the County to build and to operate and to
get that expertise. and that's why in this initial go at it we wanna have a third
party come in and help us out.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: And, Kyle. that that was all.. .(inaudible). . . and I'm glad
to see that the Integrated Solid Waste Management Plan that we worked on that's
there. the 2009 and 2010 South and Central Maui Wastewater Plans. I mean we
seem to wanna make a new plan every time we want to do something and not
utilize all these plans that we have brought forward which in essence gives us the
answers to many of the questions that we're asking, so I'm glad to see you guys
are using that instead of wanting another study. 'cause another study just takes too
much time. And I'll close by saying this, Madam Chair, thank you for bringing
this forward today -CHAIR COCHRAN: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --there's a lot of things that we've discussed, and with the
prior group and your group bringing forward we would hope this discussion and
some implementation would start occurring. an RFP as soon as possible, and, and
really utilizing that gas from that methane gas from our, our waste to use that for
energy, I think is a big step -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --in the right direction. I want to thank you. Mr. Ginoza,
for your -MR. GINOZA: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --your, your work, and all the rest of the people involved.
yeah. Thank you very much. Thank you, Madam Chair.
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MR. GINOZA: Could I. (inaudible). . .
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Oh. I'm sorry.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Wait one sec, I just want to interject at this point to sort of maybe
at this point focus more on the reclamation. wastewater reclamation aspect,
because my next item on agenda is strictly about the landfill to gas study. So the
questions, wonderful, thank you, and Kyle, but I mean, we can set the stage for
more in depth discussions once you do your presentation on the landfill to gas
area. So...
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO
clarification --

Thank you, Madam Chair, and I'm glad for that

CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --unfortunately this whole, the whole presentation
encompassed. .(inaudible). .
CHAIR COCHRAN: Right.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --of the landfill than anything else, so I apologize for going
off.
CHAIR COCHRAN: No, no it's okay. but I.. that's why I wanna kind of bring it back to
the wastewater. And. Mr. Pontanilla, did you have a comment?
COLTNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yes, thank you. And thank you, Kyle, for the
presentation. First of all I like, you know, I want to congratulate the Department
in regards to the repair and maintenance of our infrastructure, you know, really
reducing the spillage as well as the downtime. I know the prior manager for the
wastewater system, his ability to schedule things, you know, and. and I really
want to say thank you to Mr. Taylor, who is now the water side. One question,
you... injection wells, in regards to the injection wells for the County facilities,
how deep do we go?
MR. GINOZA: It's approximately 300 feet down.
COLTNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Three hundred feet down, and...
MR. GINOZA: For the County injection wells.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And is. is that EPA standards. Department of
Health standards in regards to the depth that we go?
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MR. GINOZA: Yeah, basically as I had mentioned in the presentations the. the Federal
government actually helped fund the. the implementation of our system and, you
know, we were permitted by, or we get permits by other agencies to be able to run
our system. So if the question of whether or not to reduce the, the reliance on
injection wells is what you're asking, it's„ .it should be more of a decision on
whether we wanna use it as to relieve source than whether or not it's legal or
illegal.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. and, and we've had prior discussions
in regards to the wells themselves and, and, you know, the type of weather that we
have. You know, in, in, in, in, in the case of heavy rain type seasons, that the
injection well does play a part in, in trying to reduce the recycling off the plant,
you know, shooting those treated water down 300 feet. The other thing, private
injection wells, by any chance do you know how deep they go?
MR. GINOZA: I believe the Maalaea ones are roughly 60 feet that...in that
neighborhood, rather than a few hundred feet like in the neighborhood of, I mean,
for ours. And so, yeah. it's, it's less deep.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. About 60 feet deep?
MR. GINOZA: I believe, do you know exactly?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Fine.
MR. GINOZA: I can find that out. but if I recall correctly it's about on the order of
60 feet.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. And then, Chairman, you mentioned
about the, the other side, the solid wastes side will be after -CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, we can...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --we review this.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yes.
COLTNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay fine, thank you, thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. You're welcome. Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Ginoza, the level of
water that goes into the wells, what, what's the level it's treated, is it the same at
all three wells in Maui Island, or are there different levels?
MR. GINOZA: No, they're different levels. I'll ask Mr. Nakagawa here from
Wastewater to, to elaborate on exactly. ..I know it's different though.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, as far as the... oh. Councilmember Couch, as far as the levels
that is.. .all three plants are... we have secondary treatment to it and basically our
two plants, Kihei and in Lahaina we do go to R-1 water which we do recycle.
And I believe our Wailuku Treatment Plant goes down to R-2 water, but they... all
of our effluent that we inject down into the injection wells are, are all approved
and it meets Federal and State regulations.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But they're either R-1 or R-2?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. NAKAGAWA: We don't, don't have any R...R-O systems or anything like that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Any.. .okay. Yes, Mr...Mateo?
COLTNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Madam Chair. Mr. Ginoza, good morning
and again thank you for the presentation.
MR. GINOZA: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Under the very first item, the global performance
measures, are there timetables affixed to any of those bullets? Your comment
earlier was on the reference to the first item where that has been the primary
focus. Are there other timetables affixed to the rest of the bullets?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, go ahead. Mr. Ginoza.
MR. G1NOZA: We. we, we basically follow.. .provide options as far as to look at, like
reclaimed water, you know, we provided that study, a couple weeks ago we
discussed as well as the South Maui one to explore how much it would cost to
expand certain systems or how much it would cost to, yeah, expand our sewer
system. But I guess the bottom line is we don't have a time.. .we, we've been
focusing on just maintaining the reliability and upgrading our current system, and.
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you know, any other efforts to, to expand upon items two, three, and four would
result in an increase in sewer use.. .sewer fees, which I know the public and this
body is real, really sensitive about. So we do have these options as well as how
much it will cost and the impact on the sewer fees, but just in these tough
economic times we're not proposing any of these kind of measures. So there is no
real timetable based on wanting to keep the sewer user fees as low as possible.
COUNCIEMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. and that would apply similar to the
considerations of relocations of any of the three plants?
MR. GINOZA: That is correct, so it is my hope that outside of budget, so maybe in the
summer or fall of this year we can tackle issues like reducing the reliance of
injection wells or possible movement of treatment plants and, and have a more
thorough discussion and analysis outside of budget, so we can decide, you know,
what the. the budget projections would be that would be required to do some of
these measures.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank...
MR. GINOZA: But for this budget session, you know, we just came in, we're not
gonna.. .1 don't think we're going to propose any movement of the treatment
plants, not that we're not receptive to it, but we haven't had the discussion with
this body, this -COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Yeah.
MR. GINOZA: --policy body.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: But it is, it is a potential topic of discussion that under
your leadership we will be having, which would primarily be for example the
relocation of the Kahului Plant.
MR. GINOZA: Yes, we can have that discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. So that is nothing that is current... that you're
currently looking at as a carryover from information provided from the prior
Administration?
MR. GINOZA: We, we have been going along with the, the Council Resolution a few
years ago that we're keeping the plant where it is and we've been dedicating
resources toward that, that end. And that's why if the Chair would like to brim,
that up again, to have that discussion, I don't want to dedicate resources to go on
a, on a strategy that is against what was set by this body. So it's not that we
wouldn't discuss it, but it's that kind of discussion that I would like to have in the
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non-budget session times, so that we can have a thorough discussion and really
reanalysis, you know, based on where we are now versus a few years ago, and
where this current membership. this current body wants to kind of go. Because as
I understand when this discussion came up a few years ago it was more, in the
shorter term we'll try to fortify the plant as we try to figure out what we're gonna
do in the longer term. And so, that's kind of where we're at, we follow that
direction and if this body wants at this time to bring that discussion up again, we
will be prepared to discuss that, and I've talked to the Chair about some of this
kinds of issues to bring up.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. So good, so perhaps in the, in the near future we
may be able to revisit that subject matter again so we can once again have that
discussion because in the past, we've, we've only been told that because of
budget constraints it was not something that would be considered. But personally
I believe we've gotten to the point where I think we need to take a look at all
options available to us, and, yes, cost factors will be prohibited but it does not...it
should not deter us from taking a look at that kind of possibilities. So...
MR. GINOZA: Yeah, we certainly, we would be receptive to it. I just didn't wanna seem
like we're not following the direction of this body and being insubordinate. So
we have, we have data and we can update the data that was presented a number of
years ago, and as I mentioned we could have that discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. Thank you.
MR. GINOZA: Thank you.
COLTNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. Madam Chair.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Mateo.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Staying along the lines of the injection wells and, and
reclaimed water. What are the more immediate plans for the South and
West Maui. because I was under the understanding that expansion of their lines
were very possible and, and were being planned upon, to.. .for South Maui
stretching the line towards Wailea, and implementing more usage in the golf
course areas and all that. Because right now they basically use brackish water.
right? They're, they're using brackish water out of their, their well systems out
there.
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MR. GINOZA: You mean like Wailea?
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Wailea, yeah. You know so thought was to move that
direction and also moving further north towards the corn fields. I know some of
them use it already but. you know, these were more immediate and were more
cost effective as far as being able to do so. Are we still moving on that plan and
West Maui, as far as providing more storage capacity for the treated water? Are
these being part of the plan right now? I mean I.. .it's not a new plans, not
expansion, it's really just extending the system to be more useful to the, the, the
people of Maui County.
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yes. Mr. Ginoza.
MR. GINOZA: To be honest, the.. .those plans were developed, you know, one.. or less
than a year and two years ago, and we have not had the opportunity.., or had the
discussion to have.., to be able to implement it in this budget session. And so it's
something that we explored as a Division to understand what is.. .what would be
required of the expansion of the system to for instance, to go to Wailea to expand
the reclaimed use down there. But part of the challenge is...one of the challenge
is that there isn't enough water to...reclaimed water to provide to Wailea as well.
all the time. And so.. .but, you know, we have the rough cost as far as what it
would take to expand the system in South Maui, as well as in West Maui, we
currently have...we asked for a proposal for...to do the design work on the
expanding the, the Lahaina system, to provide storage and transmission for.. .and
the pumping to service like the...at North Beach.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
MR. GINOZA: And so there is that program to develop another UV channel for
additional disinfection as well as the storage and transmission. So that we're
moving forward with funding, with private funding, but as far as expansion of the
South Maui system, we haven't really moved forward other than to say, this is
what it will take, this is where the opportunities exist, and this is what it will take
financially, and about how long it will take.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Ginoza, I just don't want these plans to
somehow fall off the shelf, get hidden -MR. GINOZA: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --or dissipate again like other plans in the past, and then
years later we find them sitting there on the shelf with lots of dust, you know, we
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spent money, lets utilize it. Number.. .the last question I have for you.
Mr. Ginoza, is, what is the approximate percentage of reclaimed water we use in
South Maui and West Maui. approximately? So that the public understands that
we are using...
MR. GINOZA: I think it's roughly three.. .oh.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Mr. Victorino.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Yes. Go ahead.
MR. NAKAGAWA: In South Maui we kinda just looked at it 'cause we were discussing
about this West Maui study. and I believe in Kihei that treatment plant, it ranges
from.. .we utilize maybe 50 percent of it, in the dry times, and it goes down to
roughly like 30 percent when it's raining in the winter time. I mean, but even in
the winter time, I mean, there's days when, like we had those big rains when
people use zero.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
MR. NAKAGAWA: And so it's kind of a big range depending on the weather of course.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: If you were to average for the year. just average for the
year. What, what, what would you estimate the average for the year?
MR. NAKAGAWA: It's still probably, approximately that what he had on his slide
roughly 22 percent -VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Twenty two percent.
MR. NAKAGAWA: --to maybe 28 percent, it's right, right in there, it's like quarter,
25 percent.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah, so it fluctuates greatly -MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --but we're using about 23 to.. .22-23 percent?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: And West Maui would be pretty much the same thing, the
percentage wise?
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MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Again I just using the year average, again understanding
that -MR. NAKAGAWA: That would be a good...
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --it goes up and down, yeah?
MR. NAKAGAWA: Yeah, that would be a good average.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
MR. GINOZA: I think...
CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, okay. Thank you.
MR. GINOZA: Could I. could I . (inaudible). . . now.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm sorry.
MR. GINOZA: One, one thing that also we, we like to bring up is that, you know, the
reclaimed water use is primarily for irrigation, and obviously during the_ the
stormy, the winter season, you know, when it's rainy people aren't irrigating.
And so we, we have that water that we have to dispose of still, and so, you know,
our peak wet, wet weather flow that we look at is like double the average daily
flow. And so, you know_ it's this additional water that Mr. Pontanilla had
mentioned.. .had briefly discussed or brought up that we still have to deal with,
even if we try to go to 100 percent reuse, is that during these rainy seasons when
we get infiltration and inflow into our waste water system, as well as when the big
agriculture or irrigation users don't need the water, there's still all this water to
dispose of, somehow. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Well I think that_ that has become very clear with all the
discussion we had last week, and again what we're having discussion this week.
Mr. Taylor has brought that up on numerous occasions in his discussion that no
matter what we'll...it's almost impossible to get rid of all or have zero injection
wells, there'll always be some kind of need somewhere along the line. But if we
can get down to the point of using 10-20 percent of what we're doing now and
that's all we need to use even in the wet time, that's what I think our goals should
be is get realistically, eliminate as much as we can knowing that we'll never get to
the point of zero just because we have wet weather. So thank you, Mr. Ginoza
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MR. GINOZA: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --I appreciate your, your candor and your honesty. Thank
you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you. Mr. Couch?
COLTNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Mr. Ginoza, you were talking about South
Maui wastewater R-1 lines going around. Has anybody looked at the.. .we have
one that goes down Waipuilani that ends just before South Kihei Road. and the
other side of South Kihei Road is all those...is our park, Waipuilani Park that all
the other condos -MR. GINOZA:

.(Inaudible).. . condos.

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --are, are somewhat maintaining as well. I thought the
plan was to eventually connect that to an R-1 and allow that less potable water to
be used at those condos. Has anybody looked at...into the cost of getting that,
extending that, it's only a couple hundred yards is my understanding, but I don't
know.
MR. GINOZA: In the South Maui study we addressed that because it... that Waipuilani
line pretty much ends maybe 50 yards from South Kihei Road and there was
supposed to be another project to take that line north on South Kihei Road to
service Waipuilani Park and -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The pipe way, yeah.
MR. GINOZA: --and all those condos. But I guess that project fell through-MR. NAKAGAWA: It was a private project.
MR. GINOZA: --private project fell through. Public Works project fell through. and so
we still have it just ending at Waipuilani. This year I know we have a project to
just be able to clean out that line, but there isn't a project to extend that line to
those condos. It, it is addressed in that South Maui Recycled Water Verification
Study as well as the funding, but we have not addressed it as a County to, to put
that in.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Mr. Mateo?
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Madam Chair. thank you. Mr. Ginoza, my. my next
questions has to do with abandoned vehicles, and the last one would be the
question on automation of trash pickup, not knowing whether or not all areas.
what the timetable. which areas are not yet automated and what the timetable for
those areas are. And... but my primary interest is to get additional information on
the abandoned vehicle programs, relative to the neighbor islands.
MR. GINOZA: Shall we move to -CHAIR COCHRAN: Mr. Ginoza. or...
MR. GINOZA: --solid waste?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah. I think at this point the.. .anything having to do with landfill
to gas we can hold off on. but anything with recycling and the pickup and things
we can discuss yeah, at this point.
MS. BOUTHILLIER: Mike. Mike.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh.
MS. BOUTHILLIER: Call Mike.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh. Mr. Victorino.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Yeah?
MS. BOUTHILLIER: You can't leave.
CHAIR COCHRAN: We'd, we'll lose quorum but you gotta...
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: No you won't.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: You need four. You need four.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: No you won't. You have a seven man committee, all you
need -CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh.
MS. BOUTHILLIER: Okay. Thank you. I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --is four Members, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh. Oh. okay. Thank you. Mr. Victorino.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: . .(Inaudible).
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. All righty. Yes, Mr. Takamine, are you?
MR. TAKAMINE: Yes, I guess the, the question on abandoned vehicles for Molokai and
Lanai...is that the question? How, how we're handling that?
COLTNCILMEMBER MATEO: Correct.
MR. TAKAMINE: Okay. On. on Molokai we have what we call event based a, a metals
recycling facility that we constructed, it was completed last year. We currently
have a contractor in place, Kitagawa who does event base collection. We did one
recently. I think it was November and he's just. just finished cleaning that event
up. and we had a big response. We had, I forget the count of automobiles but we
had a large amount of automobiles, white goods, scrap metal. We're having a
second event coming up in March, scheduled for March of this year. The reason
we were doing it event based is we built this facility, metals recycling facility on
our property on Molokai, it's about one and a half acres in size, fenced in area on
the landfill. And we attempted.. .our goal was to get a contractor full time there,
just like Hammerhead Metals similar doing something here on island but under
contract with the County. We did go out for bid and we received no bidders. You
know the cost of doing business on Molokai to run a facility on a continuous basis
is just. I guess too, too, too much for the.. .for a business to absorb. I guess. So
our next iteration of the bid went to a...we came up with event based. you know,
we, we got some input too from some of the, some of the local metals recyclers
and, you know, they, they said, yeah they can't staff it full time, there's not
enough quantity. So that's why we went to an event based bid and we did get one
bidder, and again it's Kitagawa.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. So the event based service then, that...the
Department is looking at an X amount of dollars that would be comparable to
being able to take care of the, the need of the number of vehicles, and white
goods, et cetera, that might be available there?
MR. TAKAMINE: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay.
MR. TAKAMINE: And we, we did.. .when we went out it's a, I believe a three year, we
went with a three year contract and, and we based it on a per unit price so the
contractor bid on a per unit price for cars, white goods. scrap tons. propane tanks,
tires, batteries. So he, he is taking a risk in that he's bidding at a set price, and we
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did not put any ability in there for him to change his price depending on the
market conditions.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. So if in the event that there is a need for an
increase in the dollars in any of the events, that would be something that the
contractor would have to negotiate with the Department?
MR. TAKAMINE: Well it's not negotiation because when he bid. he bid on a set price
so say we go out for a, a. a March event and we have a contract in place at the
beginning of the year for a set amount based on a contract bid.. .we gave him a
bid quantity just for bid purposes, and if he goes above that amount we have to
amend the contract based on his unit prices for the additional cost.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: And that unit price, does that also taken to consideration
Young Brothers shipping?
MR. TAKAMINE: Yes. When he bid it. he, he included shipping.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Thank you. And then if you can just comment on the
item on automation, which areas in the County is not automated?
MR. TAKAMINE: Okay. Not automated is the Island of Molokai and we have some
areas in Wailuku. _right by the gas company is not automated, and Upcountry in
the Keokea area.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Are...and the timetable for these areas for these areas to
become automated?
MR. TAKAMINE: We, we haven't set a timetable. That would probably be
the...our...what we consider Phase V of automation. To do that we're gonna
have to relocate all our routing, we might have to re, reorganize our routes
because we have some routes right now that are hitting the max and getting close
to which is 1.000 customers per route, in some areas in Kihei and Kahului we're
reaching that amounts. So once we hit that we're gonna have to reorganize and
look at how we can include the new areas that we have up in Keokea and some
other pockets. So, so we don't have a time line right now on, on when we're
gonna do that.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Is it still the Department's intention that all of the
districts be automated?
MR. TAKAMINE: We want to automate as much as we can. I don't believe we'll ever
get to 100 percent automation because some of these areas that.. .the automated
trucks will never get into it. We could possibly go into what they call like a
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semi-automated, you take a rear loader and you can fit it with an automated arm
but still, you still need somebody in the back of truck, they actually go and drag
the 95 gallon cart to the automated truck, and they don't have to lift it up. and it's
connected to an automated arm. But it's still, you know, an auto...semi-manual
truck, I guess you call it.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO: Okay. Thank you. Thank you. Madam Chair.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Mateo. Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yes, thank you. This is in regards to what we
were discussing earlier. Mr. Ginoza, I, I, I know there is...and I think you also
understand that there's the Central Maui Water Use and Development Plan.
MR. GINOZA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And one of the plan is to utilize that recycle
water in Kihei to displace potable water. And Mr. Couch kinda touched on, you
know, extending lines towards North Kihei. At one time Public Works had a, you
know, had some plans in regards to just doing that.
MR. GINOZA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: With the plan that was created, I don't know
maybe six, seven years ago. Do you folks have an estimate how much potable
water be displaced should we extend that, that grey line towards North Kihei?
MR. G1NOZA: I, I actually didn't bring the study with me for this meeting, but if you
review the South Maui Recycle Water Verification Study... and actually after the
last meeting that we had with, in this Committee. I had our Division post on our
website both the Central Maui and South Maui studies. But if, if you look at the
South Maui study it not only says how much R-1 we would provide but also how
much potable would be kind of displaced or be, be able to go back as well as, you
know, what other sources. And basically what it amounted to is a lot of these
places like those condos, or like Wailea they're using brackish water wells. And
so just by extending the line you aren't necessarily increasing potable water
source because you're just replacing brackish water source, and that's kind of the
challenge with doing an extension of a recycled water line is as I mentioned in
the...couple weeks ago during that Central Maui study meeting, the cost per
thousand gallons of recycled water is in order of 4 to $5 versus, you know, the
potable water is much less on order like a dollar. And so what we have to kind of
look at or analyze as a County is what is the, what is the reason we are pursuing
recycled water. One, is it, you know, to reduce the reliance of injection wells
which is permitted and, you know, a legal way to dispose of, well that's one way.
- 25 -

INFRASTRUCTURE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
February 14, 2011

Another thing is to look at potable water displacement or providing additional
source. and that, that's kind of what you look at in that Central Maui Water Use
and Development Plan is, you know, do you look for your bang of the buck
where, you know, do... should you pursue desalinization for additional potable
water, do you, should you. you know, use more stream water, should you pursue
recycled water. But if you look at the, the amount of recycled water that„.I mean.
sorry, the amount of potable water that you save, it becomes a quite expensive
way to try to address the source problem on the potable side, because a lot of what
is used for irrigation is from brackish water versus potable water usage. And so
you can look at it from a recharge side or you can look at it...it's kind of...to
me.. .well when I looked at the Central Maui Water Use and Development Plan,
they bring up these various options and is, is recycled water used to. to bring back
potable the most economical, I don't think it was. So you.. .we kind of have to
look at what the priority is in terms of...also the reasoning why we're trying to
use recycled water because of the cost to expand and because we're just
displacing brackish water wells versus potable water use.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So cost analysis has been made or -MR. GINOZA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --it is being done?
MR. GINOZA: Yeah, so what we.. .and I apologize I, I just didn't bring it -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
MR. GINOZA: --but we have outlined different projects. One was extending it north on
South Kihei Road, one was extending it, you know, mauka of Piilani Highway,
you know, more north, and one was going down to Wailea, and for each of those
we put a, a rough cost of what it would cost to construct, and then as well as how
much potable water was used currently that would become available if these
sources, or if this source was then used to displace that. And so there is a rough
per gallon cost of what it would cost to implement versus what you're saving.
COLTNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. One, one, one more question.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: In, in regards to Monsanto, North Kihei. do they
use brackish water or potable water?
MR. GINOZA: I believe they use brackish water but I'm not sure, I would have to
check.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Fine. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. And, Mr. Couch, you had comments?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, back to Solid Waste, I guess.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. When you, when you mention the refuse
collection number of customers is 25,000. roughly, is that all the eligible homes
and if not how many more eligible homes, percentage wise if you will, are eligible
for collection?
MR. GINOZA: That, that number does not reflect all eligible homes, even along the
route. What, what you'll find is that along a particular route, maybe like seven
out of ten will actually get pay for refuse service, and so we don't even get near
100 percent participation for that. And so that's why if you look at the total cost
of what it would, what it takes to run the Division.. .or that part of the Division, it,
it doesn't equate.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, well that's what I' m, I guess leading up to on the
actual cost of service, is that $40 per eligible home or $40 for, per home that we
actually collect?
MR. GINOZA: That's for what, what we collect.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So...
MR. GINOZA: And so what you would...if you kind of look at it if we, if we go to the
$40 route then people who just dump at the landfill for free and don't take the
residential trash collection would not be paying a portion of that cost, right.
because -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. GINOZA: --and that's where it's, you know, there's that universal trash -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's where -MR. GINOZA: -- collection discussion -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --that's where the question is going to...
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MR. GINOZA: --where, if you look at the way that the pricing has come out to, at that
$18 a month for the ones that are collected, that basically amounts to what it takes
to.. .for the residential refuse collection side. It is kind of.. .1 don't know if just by
chance or somebody designed it like that, but the revenues gotten from the
monthly fees collected cover the, the refuse collection side. And so effectively
from the General Fund $22 or, you know, the balance of what is not collected and
what you're getting from General Fund is what it takes to process the trash -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. GINOZA: --you know, to the landfill costs and the landfill development and
upkeep. So it's, it's kind of like you paying this fee of $18 for the privilege of
getting your trash collected, but everybody else is paying through the General
Fund for the, the handling of the waste.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And I guess may I.. .and maybe this is more for a budget
discussion, but how close are we to do the universal fee, or is that something that
we have to decide eventually or are you, are you ready for that?
MR. GINOZA: It is something that we've contemplated for this budget session, but just
based on coming on board so kind of last minute in the budget discussions, I think
it'll be difficult to implement that this year. But it's something that we as a
Department want to revisit, but there's also question of what, what is, what does,
what is universal trash pickup defined as, because one way to look at it is that you
charge everybody along a certain route, you know, so for instance now say we get
70. 70 percent participation in our current routes, we just make everybody get
100 percent and pick up everybody's one along a particular route, that's one way
to look at universal trash collection. The other way is to say, everybody gets
picked up which, you know, everybody pays but then everybody gets picked up,
which is really a logistical nightmare based on the resources we have because we
have equipment for where we pick up now. So that's, that's the discussion we'd
have to have, and to be honest we haven't had that thorough discussion enough to
propose it in this budget.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. One. one last question along those lines. Along
with universal pick up though. isn't. or actual more on the automated side. if we
get as close to as much automated pick up as we can get, then we can start looking
at curbside recycling, is that right? Because it was my understanding from, from
before that the reason that curbside recycling is difficult now is because we don't
have the automated pick up and once we get the automated pick up then we can.
MR. GINOZA: I don't...

- 28 -

INFRASTRUCTURE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
February 14, 2011

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: One, one of the factors is being able to put everything in
another container, and then the other factor of course is the Material Recovery's
[sic] Facility.
MR. GINOZA: I. I don't believe that those items are mutually exclusive, basically we
can start like, you know, a pilot program or start the curbside recycling without
having full automation. It's just a matter of trying to deal with the logistics of,
you know, at the automated one just, you know, having two extra bins, you know,
one for green waste, one for the single-stream recycling in addition to your refuse
container and then just scheduling that out. And so I don't see that as being...that
the fact that all aren't automated would be a hindrance to doing that, I mean it's
kind of separate issues, as long as you already have automated where you're
gonna do the curbside recycling.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And then, I didn't see anything in here about Material
Recovery Facility. Are we moving forward on that, or...
MR. GINOZA: What, what we're exploring now is„.particularly since we don't have
any and we want to do a pilot curbside recycling program. One of the
recommendations as well in the Integrated Solid Waste Management Plan is until
we know we can do it, we don't want to develop this Material Recovery Facility
and then not be able to do the curbside recycling. So initially what we're
proposing is that we do that, that pilot program where we get the, the two separate
bins for everybody and then rely on private industry to help us with a Material
Recovery's [sic] Facility, at least in the short term while we try to figure out the
i mplementation...a more widespread pervasive implementation of curbside
recycling. So yeah, so we, we have not pursued a more permanent Material
Recycling Facility for the County, and we will not until we get the curbside
recycling program going.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, I do have questions on abandoned
vehicles, but after --

CHAIR COCHRAN: . .(fnaudible). . oh, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --people, other people.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Any other Members want to.. .have questions or comments? Yes,
Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. I, I, just want to say thank you.
Mr. Ginoza, for kinda explaining the two differences that you and I had that
discussion about universal pick up, you know, my thought was always universal
pick up, you know, throughout the island of Maui. But based on what Mr. Ginoza
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is saying is based on certain areas that already exist with the, you know, curbside
pickups. Yeah, that's something that I guess once you guys do decide then, you
know, it's gonna be one of those learning process again by our. you know,
community, if we should decide to go universal pickup. But thank you for
explaining that. Thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you. Any one...Mr. Couch, you wanted to continue?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I guess now on to abandoned vehicles.
When you say we get $25 per vehicle, what is it.. .the cost to the person turning in
the vehicle, 'cause that's, that's been prohibitive before, hence we see a lot of
vehicles on the side of the road.
MR. TAKAMINE: That, that cost of $25 per vehicle.. .our responsibility is only
abandoned and derelict vehicles, so when we pick up a vehicle after it's gone
through the police processing or the police tags it they verify it's not stolen or
anything else, then we pick that vehicle up. We try to look for the owner if it's
possible first, and then try to get the money back from that owner and he pays for
the towing charge, the storage charge, and whatever else and he takes his vehicle
back. If we do not find an owner or it's. it's truly a derelict car. abandoned
vehicle, then we take it to the Hammerhead Metals and that's when they, they pay
us $25, so they're only paying us...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . . (Inaudible). . .
MR. TAKAMINE: Yeah. I'll get to that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, yeah I, I, I guess there. there's two, two -MR. TAKAMINE: Right I'll get to that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --sides to that.
MR. TAKAMINE: So I just wanted to make clear the $25 charge is what, what they pay
us when we take a vehicle to them for disposal.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: As abandoned...
MR. TAKAMINE: We, so again, our responsibility is only derelict and abandoned
vehicles off County and State highways. We do not take personal vehicles from
any individual for recycling, that's not part of the County's program.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Until they abandon it on the side of the road.
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MR. TAKAMINE: True, correct. So we then inform them to go and contact either
Hammerhead Metals or. at one time it was Kitagawa, to coordinate disposal of
their vehicle if they still own it. and they pay. So I believe right now
Hammerhead had a program where they were actually towing it free of charge
and paying the customer. I think a certain amount of money. I'm not sure what it
is now but any vehicle that you own you have to go to the dealer or the business,
Hammerhead Metals yourself.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, so on the side of abandoned vehicles we still pay
the towing charge to get it to them so they offset the towing charge by 25 or are
they pick, picking up our towing as well?
MR. TAKAMINE: Yeah, no. the $25 cost I don't believe even covers our towing charge.
For example if we send a...if we have a abandoned vehicle in Hana, on that side
of the island, we're paying I think it was 200 plus dollars to go pick that vehicle
up, and then we bring it back, do our checks, and if, if in fact it doesn't belong to
anybody and we take it to Hammerhead then they pay us 25. So they paying us
25, its costing us 2 to $300 to tow that vehicle.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, along those lines, what is.. .when you say you go
after people, owners of the, of the abandoned vehicle, what is our recovery cost?
I mean do we get 50 percent recovery, 25 percent? How many of the people that
abandon the vehicles do you actually.. .are you able to contact and charge?
MR. TAKAMINE: That, I don't have that number offhand. I'd have to check, check
back and get back to you on that, but...
COLTNCILMEMBER COUCH: Ballpark of any kind?
MR. TAKAMINE: I'd say it's a smaller percentage. We, we don't get much response,
you know. People that abandoned it they're not coming to pick up the car. So
even if we get a valid registration and we do a mail out and try to recoup our cost
they, they do not show up. They're given 30 days. if they don't show up we do an
auction, if not sold at the auction then we dispose of it. But over the past two
years our auctions, we've been getting almost 100 percent where we, we're
selling it. So either it's being sold to a private parties or it's being bought by
scrap dealers. So we've been, we've been selling,. I mean auctioning off almost
100 percent of our vehicles every auction we do.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Couch. Anyone else has further discussion
on the matter? I just got a quick question. Mr. Takamine. possibly, just for the
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community's sake, they see something abandoned is there a particular number
they can call to notify County or... . (inaudible). . .
MR. TAKAMINE: If, if the general public sees a vehicle abandoned or derelict on a
County or State hi g hway, the procedure is that they need to notify Maui Police
Department on their non-emergency number, and I forget what number that was,
but it's a not, it's non 911 call. The Maui Police Department will send an officer
out to inspect the car, they'll mark the car, they'll wait 24 hours, return to see if it
has been moved, if it hasn't then they will initiate a police report that we get, once
we get that then we'll initiate our process where we go out and tow the vehicle.
So that's basically the process that they have to follow.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, I'd like to say out where I lived in Honolua
within two days there was... the vehicle was removed. so I mean prompt, very
efficient, so thank you for that. And at this point I'd like to close the floor and
break for recess. . . (gavel). . .
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:24 a.m.
10:39 a.m.

ITEM NO. 44: LANDFILL GAS UTILIZATION STUDY
CHAIR COCHRAN: . .(gavel). . The Infrastructure Management Committee will
now reconvene. And I'd like to acknowledge the arrival of Councilmember
Riki Hokama, is present. Aloha. And the next Item on the agenda today is
I M-44. LANDFILL GAS UTILIZATION STUDY, and that is the Committee is
in receipt of County Communication No. 10-231, from the Council Vice-Chair,
transmitting a final report entitled, "CENTRAL MAUI LANDFILL: LANDFILL
GAS UTILIZATION STUDY AND CONCEPTUAL DESIGN", dated
January 2010. prepared by A-Mehr, Inc. And at this time I will turn the floor over
to our Department of Environmental Management. Kyle Ginoza for his
presentation. Mr. Ginoza?
MR. GINOZA: Thank you. Chair. So regarding the landfill gas-to-energy utilization,
basically we had the presentation to this body in December to explain where we
were at. and since then we've moved toward.. .right now we're developing an
RFP, request for proposals, to have bidders come in to operate or develop,
operate, and maintain a system that utilizes the gas, whether it's for burning it
through an internal combustion engine, or piping it to, to be used in boilers and
such. And so right now we're proceeding along the lines of having a third party
vendor come in and, and do that.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
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MR. GINOZA: That, that's kind of
I'd rather.. if Members have specific
questions, we can.. .1 can expound on things.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Is...
MR. GINOZA: Basically, oh. so what we're kind of looking at is, it would be on the
order of like 1.6 megawatts or, you know, like on the lower end of the estimate.
And the potential revenue to the County would be on the order of a few hundred
thousand a year, just to give a ballpark, I mean. depending on how...what we get
in the proposals, that's kind of what we expect.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Thank you, and. and I know I asked all the questions
earlier so I apologize yeah, Kyle, we got ahead.. .1 had the cart before the horse. I
apologize. How much of...benefit would the County beyond the financial
benefit, would we be getting any of the utility residual, maybe at the, the landfill
or any adjacent areas that the County may be using electricity at this point in
ti me? Would we be able to be on that grid so that we'd benefit directly?
MR. GINOZA: Yeah, so we're looking at paying for it replacing all the usage at the
landfill, electricity cost, as well as having a residual royalty from, you know, what
is generated. But yeah, we should cover our costs as well, I mean that's not to say
that we can get rid of the flaring system.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Right.
MR. GINOZA: You know, in case one of the generators go down, we still have to have
the flaring system which is already in place so we just wouldn't remove it, but,
but yeah we're looking at covering our electricity costs at the landfill as well as
getting a royalty.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: And this, and this third party would actually be working
this agreement out with Maui Electric. because Maui Electric is still the primary
provider of utility to the County of Maui, is that correct?
MR. GINOZA: Yeah, and so.. yes. there's kind of two, two option that kinda come into
play. One is to have like a internal combustion engine or some kind of
technology at our landfill to, to utilize the methane to provide back to the MECO
a
rid Another alternative may be to pipe the methane to HC&S. and then have
them retrofit their boilers to be able to use methane instead of oil or whatever they
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use, the bagasse. And so that's some of the challenges that we, we're facing right
now, is trying to figure out how a provider would work into a power purchase
agreement with MECO and that would affect the timing of the implementation of
the project. We're looking at completing the RFP, you know, in the next...in the
next few months so that we issue it, you know, in the summer of this year and
depending on how these agreements can be worked out, you know, it would be on
an order of another couple years...two or three years after that, that we'd be able
to utilize the methane and actually have something paying back.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: I'm glad you gave the timetable and I would hope that the
statement you made earlier about replacing bagasse, I hope you replace the coal
not the -MR. GINOZA: Oh, yeah. Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --bagasse. I mean 'cause bagasse is a byproduct of the
industry -MR. GINOZA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --and we want to utilize that, where an import of coal,
which is like importing oil is still costly, so -MR. GINOZA: Definitely.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: --I would hope that, that would be the area you look at. but
as far as the timetable, thank you, at least then the public has an understanding,
this is not to come into fruition or come a reality within the next 12 months, you
know, you're talking a number of years down the road. However like everything
else, Madam Chair, unless we take the first step, we can talk and... we're gonna
talk and talk, and talk, this is the first step to make sure that we walk the walk.
and...
MR. GINOZA: And well have a better idea after this summer or during this summer
when we get back proposals, to see if indeed we are on a two year timeline or
three year timeline, and, you know, definitely the Department can come back and
give you an update on that.
VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: Very good. Thank you. Mr. Ginoza. Thank you.
Madam Chair, for allowing me to ask the question.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, sure. Mr. Couch?
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Mr. Ginoza, you mentioned that, or at least
the study mentions that if refuse is diverted from the landfill to a waste-to-energy
facility in 2015 as projected. then basically the, the mega wattage goes down to .7
to 1.6, so is that why you're using the 1.6 number?
MR. GINOZA: Yes.. .oh, do you want to answer that?
MR. TAKAMINE: The, the low end of I guess of the estimated production is about, I
would say between 1 and 1.6 now that they have more....that study...when the
study was done it was based on a modeling of the current landfill and future
landfill numbers from Phase IV. Since then we've had one year of actual running
the landfill flare. Our consultant has estimating it so it might be a little bit less,
maybe, maybe about 1 to 1.6 megawatts, but that, that number is not based on
what you mentioned, the in terms if you go to waste-to-energy. And, and by the
way we're not going to waste-to-energy by 2015, so those numbers were just
based on the Integrated Solid Waste Plan projecting a waste-to-energy by 2015
which was. which is very aggressive, and as you know, you know, there is
nothing in line for waste-to-energy. So, when, when a waste-to-energy plant
is.. .if it was constructed it would reduce the amount of municipal solid waste
going to landfill and which would reduce the amount of methane being produced.
So that's why they compared it they, they, they're just comparing if we were to go
to a waste-to-energy facility it would reduce the amount of methane gases
available to go to a gas-to-energy facility. When we do this gas-to-energy
facility, any contractor that comes in will most likely want a 15 to 20 year long
term contract, guaranteeing basically that he's gonna have methane gas for next
15 to 20 years because he's going to be putting in a lot of capital. So it compared
the numbers based on if we were to reduce the amount of trash going into the
landfill and what kind of numbers we might look at, so that's basically what it
was doing in terms of when you look at those charts.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, 'cause I, I wouldn't want to discourage going
waste-to-energy if it's feasible, and it sounds like that if we guarantee 20 years of
methane gas to the, the contractor then it would sound like we would be
discouraging waste-to-energy in order to produce the methane.
MR. GINOZA: And that, that's part of the complexity in developing this REP. is trying
to figure out what, what threshold to use because we intend on maintaining the
gas control.. collection and control system because, you know, there, there are
EPA guidelines or requirements regarding that. And so we want to maintain
control of that and we want to make sure that they don't draw out more methane
than we want and introduce oxygen in the system or, you know, do stuff that may
be driven by their financial gain that we wanna main. ..we wanna be keep control
of. But at the same time, yeah you're right that we have competing options for
use of this resource, whether it be waste-to-energy or gas-to-energy. That's,
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that's why it's, it's not as easy as we just drafting something up in two or three
pages, we gotta look at, you know, what, what is the probability of getting a
system for waste-to-energy versus, you know, trying to maximize the utilization
of the landfill gas that is available. Because, you know, as you could see in the
study it peaks and then goes down, the methane production in like for instance
like Phases I. and II, and so that it might peak at like 20-29 and then go down, so
we have to take that kind of stuff into account, as well as the addition landfill
space that's being utilized and being able to get gas from there as well. But yeah.
we are in the process and we haven't finalized exactly that it will be a 1.6
megawatt system, and that, I mean.. .but that is, that is a good point that we
basically we cannibalized the gas-to-energy system by going waste-to-energy -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. GINOZA: --so we have to look for that balance of what we can go out with today
which wouldn't hamstring some other initiative in the future.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Also has recycling, extra recycling been taken into
account if we get a Material Recovery's [sic] Facility and recycle everything? A
lot of stuff that we could be recycling, we aren't recycling now and that goes into
the landfill. I don't know how much that contributes to the methane production
but certainly magazines and whatnot probably do. Has that been taken into
account, as well?
MR. GINOZA: How much it was factored.
MR. TAKAMINE: I think, I thing they looked at what's.. .we're doing now which is
about 30 percent recycling taking out all the cardboard, what matters
. (includible). . yeah. it's cardboard, newspaper, magazines. Will the curbside
recycling start taking out the metals, taking out the aluminum cans, those it
doesn't effect it, but definitely the cardboards, the newspaper, so if we increase
our recycling from our current 30 percent, yeah it will, it will have some impact
on the amount of methane being produced. But from Phase I and II, I guess back
in the days before, we threw everything in there, so there's metals in there, there's
car bodies in there, so the quality of the, the methane gas in Phase I and II is far
less than the quality of the gas that's going in Phase IV and future landfill,
because right now we're monitoring and restricting any of the metals, we don't
allow construction debris from commercial. So the quality of the methane gas in
the Phase IV and Phase V is a much higher quality and percentage of methane
than in Phase I and II.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, Mr. Couch. Any other Member.. .Mr. Pontanilla?
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. So the landfill gas based
on the study will last about 15 years, this is.. .or, or longer?
MR. TAKAMINE: Yeah, it'll probably last longer because as we expand the, the...I
mean the landfills you're adding new cells and we're going to be starting, like
right now we have a contractor in place that will begin work next month to put in
new wells into Phase IV. So it, it.. .the average life.. .1 forgot what it was, but it's,
it will be longer than, that that, it'll be maybe. you know, and again it tapers off so
as you build the new sections it peaks again so, you know, it goes up and down
and then averages off.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Has there been a consideration, you know, we all
talk waste-to-energy, consideration about supplying City and County of Honolulu
for their H-Power, the waste that we get over here?
MR. TAKAMINE: We actually have a study that we're doing right now, we had a
$50,000 grant given to us, I forgot where it came from. a Federal, Federal grant,
and we are conducting a study to look at what it would cost to ship our waste
from Central Maui to H-Power. So the consultant has been working on it now for
about four months. So we should have some numbers in terms of feasibility, what
kind of impact it has on our landfill. how much it's going to cost, and, and, and
we should have a good feel of whether we can do that or not, or if it's
economically feasible to do it.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Madam Chair. Mr. Director,
you know, I was listening to your presentation earlier, so can the Committee
assume that... well first let me ask the Chair. Chair, is it your understanding that
the Integrated Solid Waste Resource Plan has been adopted by the County, by, by
Council?
CHAIR COCHRAN: As far as I know, yes. Is that correct? I guess I don't -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And the reason I ask -CHAIR COCHRAN: --know ... (inaudible).., at this point, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --that, Madam Chair, is that the Department's
presentation is saying that they are now implementing that plan, and so I'm, I'm.
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I, you know, forgive my ignorance, but I just wanted to know when Council made
the adoption and now it is the County's policy to follow this plan.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Mr. Ginoza, or anyone have that?
MR. TAKAMINE: Yes -CHAIR COCHRAN: --Or, Mr. Galazin?
MR. TAKAMINE: --I'll try to answer that. I believe it was adopted we. we presented
the plan back to, to Council in 2009, and I believe it was adopted either end of
2009 or early 2010. And then, then it was also approved by Department of
Health.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Can, can we have...ask your Committee Staff
to follow up and verify that, the information please, Chair?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Sure, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I would appreciate it. Thank you. Regarding the
landfill utilization, I am hearing your comments, Mr. Director, and Fm
wondering...and I understand from a certain, I guess, operational viewpoint you
wanna retain control. But for policy makers like us, why wouldn't you wanna see
a third party be given the parameters so that should something go wrong, the
County or the Council has someone we can take to court and get damages or
compensation back to do what that third party may or may not do well. 'Cause
for us it's hard to for sue you the Department of Environmental Management to
recoup something because now it's your . .(inaudible). . it's the responsible is
still with you and not on the third party that may create the, the situation for us.
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Go ahead. Mr. Ginoza.
MR. GINOZA: Maybe. maybe I miss-communicated. I don't mean that we as a County
would, would operate and maintain the gas-to-energy utilization portion of it. I, I
alluded to, or I stated that we would maintain and operate what we currently have,
which is the gas collection and control system, which we implemented and
basically which provides the gas from the, the landfill to the, to whatever will be
used. And based on just having the County up to now operating it and
maintaining it, I felt that we would just continue to do that so that we can monitor
from the.. .for EPA what, what we're actually doing as far as the collection. Is
that, is that what you're asking or you, you were asking whether or not we
should --j 8 -

INFRASTRUCTURE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
February 14, 2011

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I was just -MR. GINOZA: --do a third party...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --listening to. I guess your, your response to
Mr. Victorino or Mr. Couch on an earlier question about how you wanted to move
forward with this consideration. And I.. .my understanding was that you still
wanted.. your Department, excuse me, wanted to retain some level of operational
control over the third party?
MR. GINOZA: No just, just over our portion of that landfill where the gas goes
to.. basically to where you turn on the spigot and provide the energy, provide that
resource to, to this third party, and so they would operate, maintain, and have all
liability of what happens to that resource once it goes from our gas collection
system to how they're utilizing it. But one concern that we had was if we gave
them total control of the system, whether or not their financial interest would
nudge them towards sucking out more gas than they really should have, and then
potentially disable our system in the long term.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MR. GINOZA: So because that gas collection control system was developed by us and
it's part of our requirements with EPA and we can monitor what is being taken,
that the Department would still control that aspect as we do now, but from then on
it'd be the responsibility of that third party vendor.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Is your current consultant for this study
A-Mehr one of the potential bidders on this RFP. new RFP you're talking about?
MR. GINOZA: The current consultant is actually Cornerstone, which is helping us
develop the RFP, and they are not one of the potential bidders. And I don't
believe A--Mehr...A-Mehr
.
is just a consulting company as well, so they wouldn't
be one of the potential bidders.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. So who actually did this report because my
understanding. A-Mehr did this landfill study for you. right?
MR. GINOZA: Yeah. so A-Mehr did that landfill study and one of the recommendations
from that study was to determine whether or not we go forward with a County
owned and operated and built facility or a third party option. And based on some
of the input we got also from Hawaii County, J believe, yeah Hawaii County -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
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MR. GINOZA: --they also were at that same juncture as we are now, and lot of the
challenges they faced they recommended that we go along that path too, of a third
party vendor. And they tried to go forward with developing the RFP themselves
and ran into a lot of challenges because it's.. .like there's a lot of variables in
this -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MR. GINOZA: --as far as financing, , and royalties, and gas usage and such, and
recommended that we go out in an RFP and actually have a consultant help us
develop an RFP, and that's where we're at, we got Cornerstone as our consultant
to help us develop the RFP based on this A-Mehr study. So the first thing they
did was reanalyze based on having a year's more worth of data. to see what the
projected output of gas would be and then to try to figure out based on the
County's current situation. how best to issue an RFP. But both A-Mehr and
Cornerstone would not.. .are consulting companies that would not be bidding on
this type of services.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Thank you for that. Mr. Director. May. may I
ask another question please. Madam Chair?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Sure, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. I believe Mr., what it was Mr. Pontanilla,
in an earlier question had asked you regarding your thoughts and, and how it may
have tied into the Central Maui Water Use and Development Plan, Mr. Director.
Is this also taking into account some of the new adjustments to growth that the
General Plan, the new General Plan, and the new Maui Island plan will be
considering, regarding locations of potential increased population bases and, and
infill proposals and that that is part of the calculations of, of what is presented to
us this morning?
MR. GINOZA: So you...are you talking about the recycled water then, not, not about
landfill?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No. no, not just, not just the recycled water.
MR. GINOZA: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But I'm talking about in the General Plan they talk
about population projections and I'm just wondering if you folks just did it on a
certain base count base land as of 2010 and that's how you're proceeding. So if
the numbers go higher of course we'll get more gas and possibly more revenues,
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but what was the basis on this 10, 15. 20 year projected contract for the third
party? Is that part of the analysis and consideration in, in what you present to the
Committee this morning?
MR. TAKAMINE: I believe they took most those numbers from the ISWMP which,
which took into account just, I think straight line projection growths from like
the.. .1 forgot the name of that book, Maui Island. no -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The data book?
MR. TAKAMINE: --the data book. They looked at the data book, they look at the
census and based on that they did projections between when that study was done,
which it started back in 2008, and projected it out for 30 plus years, I believe
that's what they utilized. I don't, I don't believe they looked at the general plan
and, and projected growth that way.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. GINOZA: I know from the recycled water side we didn't„ .our Department's thrust
was basically to look at what potable water we could save, you know, it's
irrespective of what kind of population growth and such. But was just looking at
if we expanded reuse, what would that free up in terms of potable source, so that's
what I was explaining in terms of the waste water side.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No. I'm just trying to under, you know, have a good
understand of how these numbers.. .what were arrived at and what was some of
the base assumptions. Because, you know, for me, Chair, it's hard to, to accept a
straight line projection of population. You know, our previous County fathers
and, and County mothers had anticipated growth but this current population
wasn't anticipated till proximately 2025, but we've already reached it in 2010. So
we may not want that kind of continued population growth that we experienced in
the last 20 years, we may want something slower, we may want something
greater. I. you know, it's, it's, it's gonna be depending upon people like us who
sit in these chairs. But. I... we need to have an understanding how we are arriving
at this proposals on this numbers so that we can then see if it makes sense so
eventually when we reach Mr. Pontanilla's Committee, and we can make
determinations on funding and CIP considerations. It's a logical thought process,
is what Fm hoping for. Madam Chair. So I thank you for allowing me my
opportunity to ask some questions at this time.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. And I agree, you know, it's projections
are projections and studies are then done years ago and we're following numbers
that were projected then and we're in a new time and age, and, and so it's. ..I
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think that's where some challenges occur. But, but thank you for that concern and
comments. Mr. Hokama. Anyone else...Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Mr. Ginoza or Mr. Takamine, either one,
couple things, Phase V and Phase VI, are you.. .Phase V is almost done is that
what you were saying? No, are you gonna build in-MR. GINOZA: We started...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: -- are you gonna build in...
MR, GINOZA: We just started putting trash in it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay. Well no, I mean-MR. GINOZA: Before. .(inaudible).
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --it's done, it's done being -MR. GINOZA: Built.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --prepared, yeah. Are you gonna put or has collection
methods been built into that as to opposed to going in after the fact and drilling or
doing wells or are we able to do that?
MR. GINOZA: Yeah, you basically just put these vertical pipes going down afterward
because...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So it's nothing .. .0naudible). .
MR, GINOZA: So that it doesn't get in the way when you're actually trying to -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Got you. Okay.
MR. GINOZA:

.(inaudible). . .

COLTNCILMEMBER COUCH: We mentioned shipping to H-Power, I seem to recall
about five years ago, or six years ago several different waste-to-energy companies
came to Maui and did some feasibility studies on doing waste-to-energy here, and
they told us at the time that they.. .that we didn't generate enough trash for
waste-to-energy, and with Oahu having the issue of not finding a State to take
.
another entity to take their trash that they want to ship out. First of all,
their...or
why wouldn't we take that if we were going to go waste-to-energy and why
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would we even think that Oahu would take our trash if they can't get rid of.. .if
they can't use all the trash they make now, they're trying to ship it off the island?
MR. TAKAMINE: Actually H-Power is putting in a third boiler, once that third boiler is
completed they can.. .their, their capacity is going to be.. .1, I don't know the final,
end capacity, but once it's completed based on the current amount of trash they're
taking in because of the down turn in the economy, they're not gonna have
enough. They in fact called the outer islands recently, prior to the big disaster at
the gulch, that they were inquiring all outer islands and communities if we wanted
to ship our trash to H-Power to make up the difference. So they will have enough
capacity, I don't know the exact amount once the third boiler is completed, and.
and I don't know what point they're at on that construction. In terms of our study
it was just again we obtained a grant to just evaluate what, what it would take for
us to ship it to H-Power and what the cost would be. I don't have the numbers
right now but just a real.. .and when the consultant started looking at it. I mean the
numbers are gonna be not economically feasible for us to even consider shipping
off island. So I think in the end, you know, yeah we're, we're probably not going
be shipping, if we were to ship, I would look at probably either Lanai or Molokai
shipping trash if we had to, to Honolulu. But I doubt if we would look at doing
something from Maui because of what we're doing now in terms of gas-to-energy
and, and looking at our landfill operations, and, and the quantity.
MR. GINOZA: I think we're also looking at, you know, these competing capacity things
where, you know, it cost on the order of millions of dollars to develop additional
landfill space, so do.. .we competing that filling up a landfill versus what we get
out in gas-to-energy versus waste-to-energy versus maybe if we didn't even keep
it here and shipped it off if they really wanted it, you know, may be cheaper than
developing more landfill space. So that's.. we're trying to just get all these, a
better grip of all these variables and the impacts of.. .the cost impacts of all these
things to help we all make a more informed decision of whether we pursue
waste-to-energy, you know, we're pursuing gas-to-energy because we have much
of the system already in place. But, you know, some of these other things we still
need to discuss as a County where...and that's why I had asked the Chair if we
can more thoroughly discuss phasing of the, you know, the Department will come
up with phasing of the Integrated Solid Waste Management Plan or any other
initiatives, so that we can kind of hash it out with this body for, for the next
budget cycle. But that's.. .yeah there's a lot of basically balls in the air that we're
trying to get a hold of and you bring up some good points. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Couch. Any further comments or questions?
Mr...
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Financial.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh wait, one second, sorry, Mr. Galazin?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair?
MR. GALAZIN: Yeah, Chair, with your permission I wanted to get back to one of the,
the questions that Member Hokama had raised about the Integrated Solid Waste
Management -CHAIR COCHRAN: Yes.
MR. GALAZIN: --Plan.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Go ahead.
MR. GALAZIN: Member Hokama, you had asked about the County's adoption or
review of the Integrated Solid Waste Management Plan. As you recall I advised
this Committee back when it was the Public Works Facilities Committee and I
also advised the. the Solid Waste Resource Advisory Committee that was
involved in, in developing this plan. The initial plan when it was formed and
adopted back, I'm not positive when, sometime in the '90s. and this is all
governed under State law in Chapter 342G of the Hawaii Revised Statues. Once
the initial plan is adopted, submitted, and approved by the State, then there are
mandatory revisions that are due on a set schedule, it's been revised recently to
every ten years. The revision process is run through this Advisory Committee and
then approval by the State. I know at the time the Department of Environmental
Management wanted to keep the Council Committee in.. .as involved in the
process as it could. I'm looking at two meetings that for sure that I know, it was
th
PWF-99, heard by the Public Works Facilities Committee on December 17 of
2008 and then again IM-2, heard by the new Integrated Infrastructure
Management Committee on February 24 th of 2009. I think that was the idea was
to get it before the former body and new body before the budget cycle, so that's to
my recollection, I don't know if Committee Staff has anything to, to add further to
that, but that's my basis of recollection.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Mr. Jensen?
MR. JENSEN: Yes, yes, Madam Chair, just to confirm what Mr. Galazin just stated. it
was noted on the agenda for that February 24 th meeting, that the Committee's in
receipt of County Communication 9-22 from the Director of Environmental
Management relating to the Integrated Solid Waste Management Plan, the
purpose of the plan is to comply with Chapter 342G, which requires that each
county submit a revised Integrated Solid Waste Management Plan every five
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years. It was also noted on the agenda that no legislative action is required, and
that matter was in fact deferred after that presentation was made. I think that's the
presentation to which the Director was referring, that was made.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Jensen.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you for that, Madam Chair, I appreciate that.
So every five years we go and spend hundreds and thousands of dollars to do a
update on a plan that Council has no say and yet the State approving agency can
commit the County to CIP spending on this, from this plan? I think there's a
portion under local government, a statue that may not be applicable to, to forcing
the County in that manner there, Ms, Madam Chair, which is kinda, kinda
disturbing to me as someone who needs to go find the financial resources to pay
for this thing to be implemented, that we have no say on the revisions and updates
of such plans that call for County expenditure of General Funds and Special
Funds. Gee, I forgot my question, you got me -CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. (laughter)...
COLTNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --riled up with money. Thank you. Madam Chair -CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: -- I'll let my blood pressure go down.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. I was just curious, it seems like it's sort of in our ballpark at
this point on whether, you know, the RFP's third party, are we going to do it. are
we going to run it. And I'm looking at there is a lot of financial assistance,
potential financial assistance and incentives with a lot of date, timelines in order
to apply for these. Just curious if any, you know, any detail.. .you folks went into
more details on that aspect, because what I'm finding a lot in this Infrastructure
Committee, is there is a lot of grand designs and plans that people want to
i mplement and do but the bottom line is monetary... is money and budget
constraints here and budget constraints there. So, you know, I. I understand the
need for utilizing resources we have there just sitting there idol and not being a
benefit to our community. I'm just curious 'cause I'm looking and there's like
some deadlines in the, you know, or in 2011, deadlines in 2013, and time's like
ticking away. If we're able to utilize these fundings [sic] and credits and what
have you it's, it's now that we need to be discussing and figuring that out. So,
Mr, Ginoza?
MR, GINOZA: Yeah, that's why we're proceeding along the path based on what we had
mentioned at the December meeting. I think, was that we are proceeding along the
lines of developing this RFP for a third party vendor to develop, operate, and
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maintain the system. just to get it online as quickly as possible with some
expertise.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: If I may ask a question to the Director specifically on
this please.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Sure, yeah. go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. So help me, yeah. because, Mr. Director.
'cause the last committee report I get to read is December I 7 th which tells me
nothing, okay, this committee report tells me nothing that occurred... helps me
make some understanding today. So help the new, the new Members of this
current term. what is the parameters of the RFP please? To help . .(inuudible).
see what kind of demand or interest there is or is this RFP to create a CIP project
eventually? Is this an RFP to set up a future RFP for a CIP? You know, help us
understand what is this RFP you're talking about this morning, please.
MR. GINOZA: The RFP is to actually get a provider to build, maintain, and operate a
gas utilization, or gas-to-energy utilization plant or, you know, facility. Yeah. I
mean that's what the RFP...it's not to.. .we, we looked at whether the County
should endeavor in it as a CIP project and the pros and cons of that versus trying
to get somebody else to do it, and based on that analysis we're proceeding along
the lines of ...(clears throat)... excuse me. getting a third party to. to do exactly
that. So it's not to, to. to analyze anymore, it's basically to, to say.. .and that,
that's part of the complexity of the RFP is, we're gonna say we, we expect X
amount of CFM of methane that's, you know, 50 percent methane or, you know,
of gas that's 50 percent methane over X amount of years and we're looking for
the best proposal to utilize that and give the greatest benefit to the County. And
so we're looking at that like I had mentioned previously issuing it in the summer
ti meframe
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh.
MR. GINOZA: --getting back bids, you know, I guess in one or two months -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. GINOZA: --and then trying to have them.. .depending on how the power purchase
agreement works out, get online within one to three years. But it's not to further
study the issue because it's a, we didn't feel the need to study anymore and we
need to move forward.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And, and. and I appreciate and I thank you for
your response. Mr. Director, 'cause again what I got from the last Committee
Report was this still warrants further research, is the last term Committee's
comment, warrants further research. So can you tell me, is this being...RFP
gonna be funded from Special Funds and if so what did Council appropriate to
you for this RFP that you intend to put out?
MR. TAKAMINE: Yes, this was funded in 2000...2009 I believe it was, $300.000. of
that $100.000 was set aside to pay for special counsel which we, I have under
contract for up to or not to exceed $100.000 in cost and that special counsel is an
individual. Freddi Greenberg.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Mr. Takamine, for the Committee's answer, when
you say special counsel, it's another attorney?
MR. TAKAMINE: That is correct. I, I don't know if Mr. Galazin wants to brief you on
that. ...(chuckle)...
MR. GALAZIN: Yeah, that's a... it's basically an expert in the field of, of landfill gas
utilization, and it was felt that putting together this project as well as
i mplementing it is going to require a fairly high degree of, of specialization and
Environment Management had the money allocated for that as a resource and so
we went through with the process. Everything's going to be routed through the
Department of Corporation Counsel, and Ms. Greenberg's involvement, it's gone
through the Committee of the Whole, you know. with resolution passed and
authorized as, as such. So it is not anticipated at this time that she's going to be
making any appearances on behalf of the County, representing the County in any
proceedings, but that ability is there if, if it needs to go that route.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. TAKAMINE: And I believe it was 2010 the funding, not 2009.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And this... so all $300,000 is from Special
Funds or is it, is there any General Fund appropriation from Council for this RFP
project?
MR. TAKAMINE: I don't recall offhand where the, what the funding source was.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Okay. I guess we can find that later. Chair -CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --but thank you very much.
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CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Any other comments or
questions?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yes. Mr. Pontanilla?
COLTNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know as we move forward on
this particular item here, you know, there's consideration and I think Mr. Hokama
brings it up in regards to the budget process. and based on the number of projects,
I don't know how many projects this Administration has going forward. If they
have a list, a priority list of some kind that would kind of indicate, you know,
what we're going to do. In other words, you know, we looking for money to do
injection wells, we got projects like fixing sewer lines that is very important. We
get this project that is going to cost this County maybe 8, 9...8 to $12 million.
As, as we talk about all these projects that we want to do, hopefully the
Administration has some kind of priority list so that, you know, we, we can
prioritize the projects we want to do from now until whenever so that, you know,
as, as one of the Members here, you know, we, we don't lose sight of it. And I
think would help not only future Councils but.. .and future Administration in
regards to moving forward in the things that we want to do that benefit this
County, so hopefully, you know, there is some kind of discussion going on
regarding that. Thank you.
MR. GINOZA: Could I, could I make a comment?
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah. yeah. Mr. Ginoza. go head.
MR. GINOZA: Just to be clear the. the methane or the, the procedure we're.. .or the path
we're following right now is not to have the County have to invest or produce
upfront the monies to, to develop this plant. So it would be, you know, the, the
estimates are depending on the capacity, 8 to 12 million but that.. .by going the
third party route we're making them put up the capital and reap the, the return or
get the return on that capital investment through the, the use of that resource. So
in this case we wouldn't be going to budget asking for. you know, on the order of
millions of dollars just to be clear.
COLTNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I, I understand -MR. GINOZA: Oh. okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --that. It would be good that, you know, any
projects that we have moving forward if there is like a third party involved that
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those projects are also identified in, in that priority list, so that we at least know
that this County is going to be moving forward on certain projects with in mind a
partnership.
MR. GINOZA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Mr. Ginoza and Pontanilla. I'm curious that the
mandate by the State for us to, to do the Solid Integrated Waste Management
Plan [sic] and then implement what's in there. The renewable energy portfolio
standard, are you familiar with that?
MR. GINOZA: I am not. Are you, Tracy?
CHAIR COCHRAN: It's in the study.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: . (Inaudible). . documents.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah it's in the documents.
MR. GINOZA: So I apologize, I'm not familiar.
CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. But I'm just.. .1 suppose we're just sort of sitting here with
this study and, and figuring out where are we moving forward from here and I
think this body has that. .has the potential to, to end up having something, you
know, a benefit out of it all. But I.. .but there are so many variables as you say
that are up in the air. and I guess to revisit this during the summer when hopefully
you have all the dots connected for us -MR. GINOZA: Sure.
CHAIR COCHRAN: --in order to, to move forward in. in one direction or another. I
know to put it in a third party situation would be, you know, cost benefit wise,
best for us. But until those numbers and everything are, are presented to us as the
body to make the decisions, it's.. .so at this point if there are no further comments
or questions or discussion, I will and without objection the Chair will entertain a
motion to.. .or will defer both the items that we. that's been on agenda today,
which is 1M-11(1) and IM-44.

ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.
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VICE-CHAIR VICTORINO: No objections, Madame Chair.
COUNCIL MEMBERS; No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: ).
CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you. And without further objections the Infrastructure
Management Committee is now adjourned. . (gavel). . .
ADJOURN: 1 1 :26 a.m.

APPROVED:

ELLE COCHRAN, Chair
Infrastructure Management Committee
Transcribed by: Michelle Cabaccang
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